

District of Columbia Government Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A P. O. Box 75115 Washington, DC 20013



May 16, 2015

Ms. Ruthanne Miller, Chairperson Alcoholic Beverage Control Board 2000 14th Street, NW, Suite 400S Washington, DC 20009

Re: ABRA-000420 (Jumbo Liquors, Inc. t/a Jumbo Liquors), 1122 H Street NE

Dear Ms. Miller,

Please be advised that at the May 14, 2015 meeting of Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A, with a quorum present, the Commission voted (8-0) to protest the Class A Retail License renewal of Jumbo Liquors, ABRA #000420. This vote took place at our regular and publicly announced meeting.¹ The grounds for the protest are disturbance to peace, order, and quiet.

I, as the Co-Chair of the ANC 6A Alcohol Beverage Licensing Committee, will be the primary representative of the ANC in this matter. The ANC's Chair (Phil Toomajian), Commissioner J. Omar Mahmud (ANC 6A01), and the ABL Committee's Co-Chair (Christopher Seagle) are also authorized to represent the ANC before the Board with respect to this application. I can be reached at 202-906-0657 or WilliamsANC6A05@gmail.com.

On behalf of the Commission,

Jay Williams

Commissioner, ANC 6A05

Co-Chair, ANC 6A ABL Committee

¹ ANC 6A meetings are advertised electronically on the anc6a-announce, ANC-6A, and NewHillEast Yahoo groups, on the Commission's website, and through print advertisements in the *Hill Rag*.